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SUMMARY 
House Bill 5804 would amend the Michigan Vehicle Code to include the definition of a “flood vehicle” and provides that a 
flood certificate of title will be issued by the Department of State for a vehicle meeting the definition. 
 
There would be set-up costs to the Department of State to modify computer coding to include “flood vehicle” information 
for the generation of a flood certificate of title.  It is projected that costs could come to $35,000, of which $27,000 would be 
required for computer reprogramming, and $8,000 for branch staff training, revision of branch reports and IT manuals.  
There is no fiscal impact on local units of government. 
 


